LTPOA Meeting Minutes March 11, 2014

Board Members Present – President Steve Blaha, Marilyn Meyer, John Johnston, Ken Stojeba, Roy Hummel and Ray Lauer

Excused Absence – Kevin Seelbach

The meeting was called to order at 7:03 p.m. and there were seven (7) property owners in attendance.  All recited the Pledge of Allegiance.

President’s Report:

President Blaha spoke about the great dinner that had been sponsored the previous Sunday by the LTIA.  He also mentioned the work being done around lake roads in preparation of the future addition of AT&T U-verse for homes at the lake.  He added a representative of a fencing company will visit soon to review the need for roadside rails near the lake inlet area.  Also, he mentioned the old shed in the work area had been torn down and completely removed.

Minutes

Meeting of February 11, 2014:  Because the minutes have already been made available both on the web site and in the recently published edition of the newsletter, Ray made a motion waive the reading of the minutes.  Marilyn seconded this motion.  MOTION PASSED

Treasurer’s Report

Marilyn reported income amounted to $29.40, representing interest payment.  Expenditures totaled $2,950.78 for a variety of issues that included two payments for snow plowing ($780.00 and $315.00), a truck deflector from Midwest Systems ($192.59), delivery of cinders by Tony LLC ($270.00), Tesreau 4th Quarter Legal Services ($715.00), fuel from Britton’s ($180.61), a lockbox for the guard shack ($146.10), Charter Business ($110.57), plus several smaller matters.

The checking account balance is $253,691.69.  Marilyn also reported that all assessments are now paid for calendar years 2012 and 2013.

Ken made a motion to approve this report, and it was seconded by John.  MOTION PASSED

Then Marilyn requested permission to pay other bills that had been presented to her in the amount of $1,341.41 for such items as the preparation/mailing of the newsletter ($227.96) and fuel ($132.88), as well as snow plowing costs of $780.00 (payments to two individuals hired for this purpose) and several other sundry matters.  Ken made a motion to approve the payments.  This was seconded by John.  MOTION PASSED

Building

John presented plans for a house addition that had been submitted by Derek and Janet Quillman, Lots C49-50-51.  John said he had reviewed them, and then shared the architectural plans and survey information with board members, and related they were satisfactorily prepared.  The Quillmans are awaiting Jefferson County approval.  Based on this, John made the motion for approval, and this was seconded by Ken.  MOTION PASSED

Next John presented the plans for construction of a garage at the residence at 7828 Mohawk Trail, Lots C-4-5-6, owned by Richard and Carol Kohnen.   Dick was present at the meeting and presented architectural drawings and survey information.  Additional paper work is to be submitted.   John, based on available information, made the motion for approval.  This was seconded by Roy MOTION PASSED

John also reported that he had contacted several property owners who had submitted applications in the past and is awaiting a response from them.

Security

Roy reported there had been no security related items come to his attention in the past month.

Gate

Rich Hirsch reported the entrance gate malfunctioned on Friday, March 9, 2014, and the view screen was back lit without any text.   The card reader would not respond to a gate card.  He checked it several times during the day, along with Janet and later with Russ Wilner, however, was unable to get the gate operational.  The decision was to contact a repairman after the weekend.

That became unnecessary because on Saturday additional testing was accomplished and it seemed to be corrected.  However, the entry and exit gates were left in the open position until the following day.

On Sunday it was determined the gate was again operational, apparently due to the numerous times rebooting of the computer took places and the system finished initializing.

Thanks to the energy, dedication, tenacity and resourcefulness of Rich, there was no need for expenditures to have a repairman review the situation.

Maintenance

Ken reported the truck and salt spreader had been cleaned after the most recent use.

There was a discussion about the possible use of the well near the guard shack, if in fact it could be made workable again.  This issue will be further researched.

LTIA Representative

Julie was not present at the meeting, but John reiterated there was a great turnout at the March dinner meeting, where everyone enjoyed a delicious meal and had a fun time.

Finance:  No report

Website

Janet Hirsch the electronic edition of the March/April Tishomingo newsletter was uploaded to the website February 27 and the print edition was mailed March 3.

Also, the next newsletter will have the announcement of the annual meeting and election.  Anyone planning to put anything on the ballot, we should publish it in the next newsletter.  Otherwise, there will be a need for a separate mailing by May 21, thirty (30) days before the election, and this is a costly process.

Janet mentioned the deadline for articles, photos, ads for the next newsletter will be April 20.

Parents Club:  No report

Garden Club:  No report

Sewer Board

Janet reported that PWSD#13 bills homeowners $72.00 each month for sewer service.  The method the district uses to assure payment is the filing of liens.  

If a property owner has overdue sewer bills of $300 or more, the district files a lien against the property.  This has been a very successful technique, because homeowners do not want their credit record tarnished by a lien.  

The district has had several instances where a property is sold, or the owner attempts to refinance the mortgage, but the lien has to be paid for the owner to obtain a clear title.

Janet added there are two properties that have been abandoned and the district continues to file liens against them.  The records for these two properties have been researched at the Jefferson County Recorder of Deeds office so the current legal owners could be identified.  Just as with the non-payment of sewer bills, assessments also are not collected by the LTPOA on both properties.

John Johnston also mentioned that candidates will be sought for service on the sewer board.

Water Testing:  No report

Dam Report

Clarue will update property owners and the board after return from her and Martin’s sojourn to the south.

Old Business

John Dauernheim was present and advised he will undertake the project of reviewing the roads and determining where there is need for repairs during the warmer climates.  He suggested that $120,000 be made available from the budget for this need.  He will continue this review and a determination will be made later when to seek bids and have the work begin.

New Business

A resident offered comments about the road conditions following the recent ice and snow accumulations and suggested they could have been handled in a better manner.   Following a discussion about these issues, John suggested if others have complaints about snow removal they make their thoughts known.

There being no further business to come before the board, Marilyn made a motion for adjournment, and this was seconded by John.  The meeting was adjourned at 8:17 p.m.

Prepared and submitted by

Ray Lauer, V-P and Secretary
